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Title: Consider recommendations regarding the Community Services Department, Parks Division
Development of a Countywide Recreation Master Plan, as follows: (4/5 Vote Required)

a) Approve Budget Revision Request No. 0006184 to appropriate funding from Department-generated
revenues for Phase One of a Countywide Recreation Master Plan; and

b) Determine that after consideration of environmental factors, the above-recommended actions
involve a planning study for possible future actions which the County has not approved, adopted or
funded, and are thereby statutorily exempt from environmental review under the California
Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) pursuant to CEQA Guidelines Section 15262; Feasibility and
Planning Studies.  Feasibility or planning studies for possible future actions which the Board has not
approved, adopted or funded do not require the preparation of an Environmental Impact Review or
Negative Declaration.  When and if individual projects and programs contained within these studies
proceed to implementation, they may be subject to environmental review under NEPA and/or CEQA
for possible impacts which are unique to that particular project and/or program.
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Acted on as follows:BOARD OF SUPERVISORS5/7/2019 1 Pass

Consider recommendations regarding the Community Services Department, Parks Division Development of a
Countywide Recreation Master Plan, as follows: (4/5 Vote Required)

a) Approve Budget Revision Request No. 0006184 to appropriate funding from Department-generated revenues
for Phase One of a Countywide Recreation Master Plan; and

b) Determine that after consideration of environmental factors, the above-recommended actions involve a
planning study for possible future actions which the County has not approved, adopted or funded, and are
thereby statutorily exempt from environmental review under the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA)
pursuant to CEQA Guidelines Section 15262; Feasibility and Planning Studies.  Feasibility or planning studies
for possible future actions which the Board has not approved, adopted or funded do not require the preparation
of an Environmental Impact Review or Negative Declaration.  When and if individual projects and programs
contained within these studies proceed to implementation, they may be subject to environmental review under
NEPA and/or CEQA for possible impacts which are unique to that particular project and/or program.
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